
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – April 26, 2010 
 
Present:     Richard Bielefield,  Margaret Connors 

                  Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:      Chief Wentworth, Nick DeMayo 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon.  

 

The Selectmen are looking for a resident to fill the open position on the Sugar Hill Conservation 

Commission. 

 

MR. DE MAYO recommended the board consider Shaw Brown for the Mt. Washington Airport 

Commission.  A follow up call will be made. 

 

The Selectmen signed an Intent to Cut Wood or Timber for Timothy Cisler and Erin Fellner. Map 

218, Lot 45 

 

MS. GAUDETTE will attend a Benefit Administrators Workshop at the LGC on May 14, 2010. 

 

The Richardson Library Trustees have hired Judith Weisenberger to replace Sharyn McGuigan as 

Librarian. 

 

MS. CONNORS has been able to locate the ArcVue Software for the Town at no cost. 

 

CHIEF WENTWORTH met with the Selectmen in regard to several police issues.  The 

Selectmen would like Chief Wentworth to develop a policy for the Town on background checks 

when hiring employees.  Chief Wentworth will contact the SAU in regard to policy on 

background checks for teachers.  This policy information would then be given to the Joint Loss 

Committee for review and recommendation.  Chief Wentworth would also like to hire two 

additional officers and sponsor them to attend the Fulltime Police Academy.  The board 

questioned the workman’s compensation responsibility.  Chief Wentworth explained to the board 

the process of background checks for the Police Department.  The officers would not be paid 

while attending the academy the Town would just be the sponsoring agency.  Jennifer will 

research the workman’s compensation issue.   

  

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to enter non-public session 6:15 pm to discuss a litigation 

information from Attorney Fulton, seconded by MS. CONNORS. 

 

MS. CONNORS made a motion to seal the minutes of the non public session and return to public 

session and adjourn the meeting at 6:25 PM, seconded by MR. BIELEFIELD. The next scheduled 

meeting will be on Monday, May 3, 2010 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:30PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette  

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 

 


